
Parliament Slip Lakefill 

Canada Navigable Waters Act Public Notice 

As part of the Quayside project, Waterfront Toronto will extend Queens Quay East to the 
planned Silo Street, including a new intersection with a realigned Parliament Street. To 
facilitate this work, the head of Parliament Slip will be filled in. 

The Navigation Protection Program (NPP) helps keep Canada’s navigable waters open 
for transport and recreation. As per the Canadian Navigable Waters Act, a 30 day public 
notification period is required prior to any construction works on Toronto’s waterfront 
slips. 

Public Notice 
This public notice was posted in the Toronto Star on August 18, 2023. 

https://www.tc.gc.ca/eng/canadian-navigable-waters-act.html
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